












Jo Hill has been a 
Fundraising Volunteer 
at Chestnut Tree for 12 
Years. 

“ I just love coming to Chestnut 
Tree House and doing what I 
can to help. I feel so proud when 
I see what has been achieved.  
It’s all just so worthwhile.”

If you would like to feature on our Facebook ‘Photo-Friday’ please contact  
Jayne Todd - jayne.todd@stbh.org.uk / Tel: 01903 706310

Maura Foster has been a 
Volunteer at St Barnabas 
for an incredible 21 
years. Every week she 
does a shift in the coffee 
shop, Day Hospice and 
Finance Office. 
“The thing I always say to 
people when they ask why I do 
this is, you get far more out of it 
than you put in.”

Dennis Say has been a 
Garden Volunteer  at St Bs 
for  ten months.
“I love the camaraderie here. I 
always come up on a Thursday 
and get to meet new people 
who I wouldn’t have known 
otherwise. It’s a great friendly 
team here. People get the wrong 
perception that because it’s a 
hospice it’s depressing, but it’s a 
great atmosphere.”

Claire Dinning has been 
Bank Care Support 
Worker at Chestnut Tree 
for a year and a half.
“I started working at Chestnut 
Tree House to gain experience 
for my student nursing course. 
It’s such a nice place to work, 
meeting all the different 
children and coming up with 
fun activities.”

John Bellamy has been a 
Community Fundraising 
Volunteer at Chestnut Tree 
for a year.
“ Variety is the spice of life! 
This role incorporates such a 
diverse range of activities, and 
brings with it a real sense of 
contribution to the Community 
Fundraising effort.”
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Photo Friday for non-Facebookers
Here are some of the staff and volunteers who have featured on Facebook in the last few weeks

Jayne Barker is a 
Registered, General and 
Mental Health Nurse. 
Shas been Staff Nurse at 
St Barnabas for a year in 
the Day Hospice and IPU.
“I was working in dementia but 
I wanted to work in an area 
where I could use both of my 
qualifications. The best thing 
about working here is the high 
level of input you can give to 
the patients. We have a really 
strong and supportive team as 
well.” 



Events Volunteers

 
“I became a volunteer for Chestnut Tree 
and St Barnabas really by chance. I used 
to accompany my wife at CTH fundraising 
events, and became aware how hard 
the fundraisers work to raise the funds 
needed to look after these desperately ill 
children. 

I used to work in the aircraft industry 
and flew and maintained a private jet, for a 
very wealthy Middle Eastern family. It made me 
realise how little individuals seem to ‘put back’ 
into society for the greater good of all, without 
looking for some personal financial gain. So 
when I retired two years ago, I decided that if I 
could do nothing else I would give up my time 
and help any way I could. 

I let the hospice know I was available for 
whatever task they needed help with, and in 
the last 2 years I have manufactured tombola 
drums, lollipop holders and taken on the role 
of Collection tin Co-ordinator and deliver 
fundraising materials to supporters.

I am also very proud, and relieved, that my 
bathtub raft stayed afloat with the CTH team 
aboard, at the Arun Bath Tub Race a couple of 
years ago!

I have now met many like-minded people at 
all the fundraising events I have helped at, and 
it is evident that without the volunteers help, 
neither CTH or STB would be able to give the 
level of care it does to its patients.

It is a good feeling to know that by 
volunteering we have saved the organisation 
money which is better spent elsewhere and I 
feel privileged to be able to give something to 
such a worthwhile charity and I love wearing 
my bright yellow t-shirt!”

In Action...

Andy at the
Lindfield Village Day 

Meet Volunteer  
Andy Thornton...

South Downs Trek Volunteers
Gantry Volunteers Eric and Neil pictured below at 
the South Downs Trek for St Barnabas House in 
October 2015. Pictured right: Eric Roberts is 54 from 
Southwick. His wife sadly passed away 18 months 
ago at St Barnabas, and his mother was also cared 
for by the hospice. He wanted to volunteer to 
repay an “unpayable” debt to the hospice and said 
that the volunteering gives him something really 
worthwhile to do with his time and gives him 
something positive to focus on. Eric said: “The 
work St Barnabas does is phenomenal.”

Neil Aspinall is 46 from Worthing. He 
volunteers as a way of saying: “Thank you,” to 
St Barnabas, for caring for his mother, and for 
their amazing help and support.

Andy



Volunteers we need you...

There are lots of volunteering positions in 2016 that need your help.
Please contact Angie Bacon about them on 01903 706326.

Fundraising opportunities

Night to Remember
Promotional stands           

Various dates in  March and April
Friday 4 March, 10am to 4pm

Saturday 2 April, 10am to 4pm
Saturday  9 April, 10am to 4pm

Friday 22 April, 10am to 4pm
Arndale Centre, Eastbourne

Mother’s Day Collections
Sunday 6 March

Set up/Break down
Awareness stand, Public collections.

10:30am to 1:30pm or               
1:30pm till 4:30pm                               

Snowhill Garden Centre, Copthorne

Piazza Italia
Good Friday 25 March

Awareness/Fundraising stand 
Public collections

9am to 1pm & 1pm to 5pm
Carfax, Horsham

Brighton Marathon
Sunday 17 April 

Cheering squad, Public collections
Shifts available between 9am & 3pm

Along the route in Brighton

May Fayre
Monday 2 May

Information & Fundraising Stand
9:30am to 12:30pm or 

12:30pm to 4:30pm
Ifield

Thank you!

Night to Remember
Promotional stands
Various dates/locations in April:    
Haskins Roundstone
Saturday 2 April, 10am to 1pm & 
1pm to 4pm
Wednesday 6 April, 10am to 1pm & 
1pm to 4pm
Asda, Ferring
Wednesday 20 April, 10am to 1pm 
& 1pm to 4pm
Saturday 7 May, 10am to 1pm & 
1pm to 4pm
Sainsburys, Lyons Farm
Saturday 30 April, 10am to 1pm & 
1pm to 4pm

Brighton Marathon
Sunday 17 April
Cheering squad, collections.
Shifts available between 9am - 3pm 
Along the route in Brighton

Supermarket Public Collections
Friday, 29 April, 10am to 12, 12 to 
2pm, 2pm to 4pm
Saturday 30 April, 10am to 12, 12 to 
2pm, 2pm to 4pm
Sunday 1 May 10am to 1pm
Sat 11 June, 10am to 12, 12 to 2pm, 
2pm to 4pm     
Sainsbury’s, Lyons Farm

Night to Remember-Midnight 
Walk
Saturday 25 to Sunday 26 June
Route Marshalling, Serving refreshments, Handing 
Out Medals.
Shifts available from 10pm (Sat)  to 8am(Sun)
Worthing Leisure Centre


